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The rapid changes - and advances - in delivering information services and resources 
electronically posed critically important challenges to the Association of Research Libraries 
(ARL). These new techniques left many ARL libraries with inadequate data to make a range of 
decisions to provide cost-effective and high quality electronic services to their users. The 
Institute was deeply involved in the research effort to develop best practices for collecting and 
reporting statistics and performance measures related to electronic resources and services. The 
project had three phases and outcomes from each phase are available below. 
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